
 

11th March 2021 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What a lovely week it has been to see all of the children’s happy, smiling faces returning to 
school.   They have settled back into school exceptionally well and it is testament to all your 
hard work during lockdown how seamless the transition back to school has been.  This has led 
me to reflecting on the past year and I came across this lovely poem written by Donna 
Ashworth, which I would like to share with you: 

 

In twenty years time... 
People will not ask the children of 2020 if they caught up with their studies. 
They will not ask them what grades they made, despite the year off school. 
They will ask them with wonder ‘what was it like?’ 
They will ask them ‘how did you cope?’ 
‘How did you feel?’ 
‘What do you remember of those days?” 
They will listen in awe to the tales of clapping on doorsteps for the medical workers. 
They will sit open-mouthed to hear of daily walks being the only life we saw and how 
much we missed human contact and gatherings. 
They will be amazed to know about empty supermarkets, online concerts, birthdays spent 
on a screen and a life lived inside. 
 
They will listen, then sit back with amazement and say, ‘Wow. You went through so 
much.’ 
 
So think about what you would like your children to take away from this whole year. 
Tell them they are not behind. 
Tell them they are not missing out. 
Tell them they are extremely special indeed and they will be forever made stronger by 
this unique time. 
Tell them catching up is not even a thing because they have grown so much in so many 
other ways. 
 
Remind them too of the fun stuff, the family jigsaws, the window rainbows, the zoom 
bingo. 
The feeling of safety and togetherness amidst the chaos. 
 
Let them take that thought with them through life. 
Change the narrative now and it will travel far. 
 
Tell the children they are not behind. 
They are special. 
 

With very best wishes, 

Judith Bentley  

Head Teacher  

Friday 19th March. This year,  we do not want to put extra pressure on 
parents, therefore, we have no expectations to raise money.  If however, you 
would like to donate, please use the following link.  Children can, if they wish, wear 
a red nose to school on Comic Relief Day.  
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=2814  

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=2814

